
Octobor 31st, 1930.

Hr. 0. Douglas Johns ton.
President, McGill Historical Club, 
3478 HoTavlsh Street,
Montreal, P. Q.

Dear Mr. Johnston,

I have your note of the 28th with 
reference to the meetings of the Historical Club this 
winter. It will be impossible for me to arranj e 
for November 18th, as I am to be in Hew York that 
day attending a mooting of tho 0 a rnegio loundation 
for tho Advancement of Teaching.

Unfortunately, I have already made 
another engagement for December 2nd, which I cannot 
break. As the time is so short before my departure 
for India, I am, naturally over ray ears In work. 
Please express ray sincere rogret to your members, 
as I always very much enjoy the opportunity of 
having tho members of the Historical Olub meet 
at my house, and I shall hope to see then all 
upon my return in the spring.

Ever yours faithfully,

Principal


